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Background
At the Third Hemispheric Conference on Port Security, in Punta Cana, Dominican Republic, in April 2008, the delegation from Suriname presented a proposal for the development of an online discussion forum for Port Facility Security Officers (PFSOs) in the Western Hemisphere. This proposal was brought up again in discussions during the meeting of the Port Security TAG (TAGPS) in Panama City, Panama in April 2010. 
Since 2008, the TAGPS has created an online resource that approximates the original idea of the PFSO discussion forum. Launched in 2009, the Port Security TAG’s website (www.safeports.org) includes a Forum section. Registered users
, once they have logged in, can leave comments, post questions or answer other users’ questions on a variety of topics. 
The Safeports.org Forum as it exists is different from the proposed PFSO forum in that any registered users (who must be approved by the site administrator, the Chair of the TAGPS) may post comments. Any visitor to the site may read the various forums, even if they are not able to log in and contribute to the discussion. The Forum page is not private.
As the idea of developing an online discussion forum for PFSOs has been brought forth at two different CIP events, as well as by the Inter-American Committee against Terrorism (CICTE), the Chair of the TAGPS feels the matter is of genuine interest to the port community in the Western Hemisphere and should be addressed by the TAG. Following are three proposals for the TAGPS’s consideration.
Proposals
1. Use the Safeports.org Forum as it currently exists. The Forum page as it exists can be used for much the same purpose as the proposed PFSO forum. To date the Forum has been used by port officials in countries throughout the hemisphere to post questions and comments to their colleagues. It can continue to serve this purpose and be utilized by PFSOs in the region. Member States and Associate Members should simply promote utilization of the site among PFSOs in their respective countries or organizations.

2. Create dedicated PFSO forums on Safeports.org. The TAGPS Chair can create dedicated forums for PFSOs on the Safeports.org site. These would be private forums; viewable and accessible only by registered users of the site who have logged in using their password. There would be one PFSO forum in English and one in Spanish (one could also be created in Portuguese if the TAGPS membership decides it is necessary). Each Member State and Associate Member (when applicable) would be asked to name an authorized user or users for the PFSO forum. It is worth noting that these private forums would not be viewable to users of the site who are not logged in, but they would be accessible by all registered users of the site, not just those authorized to use the PFSO forum. Once the forums were created, Member States and Associate Members would be asked to promote their use among PFSOs in their respective countries or organizations. This option would imply no expenses in addition to those already paid by the TAGPS for the maintenance of the Safeports.org site ($50 per month for web hosting).

3. Create a distinct, secure PFSO forum site. The TAGPS could explore the possibilities for creating a distinct website for private and secure forums, completely separate from the Safeports.org site. Staff from the CICTE Secretariat have stated that their committee has experience in creating such secure forums for use in some of their programmatic areas, and have expressed interest in assisting the Port Security TAGPS in developing such a forum if needed. This would be the most secure option and would allow for more sensitive discussions among authorized PFSOs. It would also cost the most of any option, requiring a web developer to build the site and additional fees for hosting.
Recommendations

The three options listed above would meet the criteria of the PFSO forum proposed in the Dominican Republic and in Panama. They would each “provide an interface to share experiences and best practices” and offer “PFSOs a tool to communicate and interact with each other concerning security issues and other related issues of mutual concern.”

The TAGPS Chair recommends the second option, creating dedicated PFSO forums on the Safeports.org site. This option would allow for mostly private discussions among authorized PFSOs, not accessible by the general public. It would utilize the existing architecture of the Safeports.org site without necessitating construction or hosting of a new site. Additionally, the other information and resources available on the site may well be of interest to the authorized users of these forums. Use of the forums could be evaluated prior to the next meeting of the TAGPS. If it appears they are being used heavily and user feedback is highly positive, then the TAGPS and CICTE could explore the creation of a distinct, secure site.
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� Registered users are encouraged to fill out a user profile, where they may include brief biographical information and a photo. The idea is to foster a community of users familiar with one another with a greater interest in sharing information.





